
July 2019 1 The Bulletin 

 

The Bulletin 
 

    July 2019 

          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 



The Bulletin                                                                                                2                                                                                           July 2019 

 

 

 

Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

Junior Rangers  1st & 3rd Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-0866 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Mondays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Thursday      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursday      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 783-0587 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 
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Hudson’s Hope  

Community Summer 

Swim Challenge 

Help the lifeguards 
make their way down 

the Peace River. 
 

Visit the pool for length swimming or an  

aquafit program and assign your distance 

to one of our lifeguards to watch them 

move down the river posted at the pool! 

Prizes for most aquafit classes and most lengths 

swam between July 1st and August 23rd, 2019! 

Contact the pool for more information 



The Bulletin                                                                                                10                                                                                           July 2019 

 

 

Starting in July the library is going to be closed on 

Sundays and Mondays but the hours lost from 

Mondays will be redistributed throughout the 

week.  See Bulletin directory for updated hours.  
 

Amber Norton, Library Director 
 

Did you know… 

• The District of Hudson’s Hope is hosting a couple of movies in the park this summer 

and the Hudson’s Hope Public Library Association will be providing the canteen. 

Please come out and support our fundraising efforts! See DOHH advertising for 

dates and times. 

• The book club sets that we house for a multiple library federation undergoes a refresh 

every summer. Stay tuned to our website for a new title releases this month. There 

will be approximately 30 new titles to choose from for your book clubs. If you would 

like to start a new book club, come talk to one of our library staff to help get you 

started and introduce you to the reservation system for the book club sets.  

• Regular reading through the summer helps children maintain or improve reading skills 

while school is out. When they join the BC Summer Reading Club, children are en-

couraged to read whatever they wish (storybooks, information books, even comic 

books!), in whatever language they feel most comfortable. They can also listen to 

someone else read or tell stories. 
 

Mercedese Jeffries: Author reading at the library! 

Local author, Mercedese Jeffries will be coming to our library to share about her new book 

on Thursday July 18th at 6:00 pm. See ad for more information about the author and her 

book as well! 
 

Shellie Howard, Young Adult Programmer & Acting Children’s Programmer 

Summer Reading Club (SRC) is gearing up and will start during the first week of July! 
Shellie has many fun and exciting activities planned for each of the three age groups.   
Can you Imagine the Possibilities? 
 

Family Story-Time SRC – aimed at parents & tots 

Tuesdays from July 2nd to August 13th 10:30 - 11:30 am 

Wednesday SRC – For children aged 5 to 8 

Wednesdays from July 3rd to August 14th 10:00-11:30 am 

Thursday SRC – For ages 9 to 14 

Thursdays from July 4th to August 15th from 1:00-2:30 pm. 
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Once again, the Wednesday and Thursday groups will have a half hour of activity provided 

by the DoHH Recreation staff! Thanks Kaitlyn for this ongoing collaboration! Please note 

that the Thursday SRC is now in the afternoon rather than in the morning to better ac-

commodate our staff schedule. Due to Provincial reporting for the SRC programs, we 

need to have a completed registration form each child that attends, even if you only plan 

on having them attend one session. 

Item Donations – Much appreciation for the following donations: 

Shellie Howard– 5 DVDs    Sharon Jackson – 3 adult books 

Ginnie Searle – 1 non-fiction and 1 fiction 

Mark Sture – 4 audiobooks, 4 paperbacks & 1 hardcover fiction 

Lisa Moore – 1 adult book and a 3-binder printed statistics text. 
 

Thank you to Fire Chief Bob Norton for once again providing his barbecue expertise for 

our program barbecue last month. Thank you as well for organizing the delivery of the 

barbecue as well as the chairs and tables and for donating Freezies for our YA club! 

Thank you Kaitlyn Atkinson for once again providing active games to engage our Library 

Club kids during their regular club time and throughout the BBQ! Thank you to Toni 

and Keiran Sandford for volunteering during our program wind-up barbecue. They pro-

vided the most amazing face painting! Thank you Toni for providing a delicious pasta 

salad. Thank you to Katie and Cole Norton for being willing to be “volun-told” to man 

the dessert table and for being the BBQ sous chef! Thank you to Tery-Lee Fieber for 

providing Cotton Candy. Thank you as well to our amazing board members who were 

also on hand to help with the barbecue and specifically, Winona Letendre for providing a 

lovely dessert tray as well. Thank you as well to former board member, Diana Jewan, for 

keeping tabs on the drink and salad table so that staff could keep it well stocked. Thank 

you to all of the patrons who helped to clean up afterwards, we really appreciate the help! 

Thank you as well to our amazing library staff for helping to organize the event and pro-

vide the yummy salads and veggie tray! We’re getting pretty good at this for only our sec-

ond go round! 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call at (250)783-9414. Remem-

ber to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current 

events! 
 

“If you don’t get out there and define yourself, you’ll be 

quickly and inaccurately defined by others.”  

― Michelle Obama, Becoming 
Find it in the non-fiction section, ANF 921 OBA 

Soon to be added to our book club set collection! 
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May 21-24 
Liam Middleton, Thomas Hills, Katrina McConnell, Claire Gilliss, Broc 
Fortin, Xander Hills, Shantal Allera, Oro Weder, Mike Redekop, Halle 

Beebe, Jaydon Scott 
May 27-31 
Jessa Deitner, Freya Rhymer-Stephenson, Gemma Swanson, Halle Beebe, Brigid 
Rhymer-Stephenson, Jaydon Scott, Addison Carruthers, Emma Ravenello, Karl 
Cowan, Liam Lepine 
June 3-7 
Halle Beebe, Jude Vince Olsen, Hunter Koehn King, James Gortman, Tereza 
Schenk, Keegan Lepine, Lily Gortman, Vayda Herbison 
June 10-14 
Carolie McLane, Jude Vince Olsen, McKenna George, Henry Levesque, Brigid Rhym-
er Stephenson, Stella Matchett, Cody Dodge, Vina Novin, Kayla Stuber, Trinity 
Coombs, Alina White, Ava Nikic 
 

 

Our Equine Studies class have been inviting younger students to join them at the 
arena. The E.S. students demonstrated some of the skills they have learned 
(haltering, saddling, bushing, cleaning hooves, circling, etc.). After some demon-
strations, the younger students had an opportunity to give it a try themselves.  

Indigenous Day - On June 10th, our students enjoyed a great afternoon of fun 
and education. Students were able to participate in a variety of activities and 
presentations, learning about Indigenous drumming, beading, Inuit Games, Metis 
and Haida culture, and much more. Thank you Mrs. Paice, and to the many volun-
teers who provided supplies (including a teepee), and most importantly for volun-
teering your time and expertise! 
Our first choral music class has been a wonderful success. They (accompanied 

Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
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by some supportive community members) provided a wonderful evening perfor-
mance for parents and our community on the evening of June 10th. It was very en-
joyable listening to our students perform in front of an audience. The class followed 
up with a performance to the entire elementary wing of the school (and many sec-
ondary students joined to listen as well). Way to go HAWKS! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
District Track Meet: Congratulations to our elementary students who participated 
in the School District Track Meet on June 7th. The following students represented 
our school: 
Tristan Beam, Austin Lepine, Stella Matchett, Abigail Redekop, Luna Weder, Broc 
Fortin, Addison Carruthers, James Gortman, Xander Hills, Tereza Schenk, Madison 
Beebe, Hadley Gilliss, Mike Gortman, Sheigh Siemens, Oro Weder, Brynn Beswick, 
Sam Hills, Billie Naisby, Vina Novin, James Redekop, Cole Schafer, Kayla Stuber, 
and Logan Koehn-King. All of our students competed very hard, with some amazing 
results. In fact, Hudson’s Hope School won the “Tony Atkins Most Improved 
School Trophy”!   
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Below are a few highlights and top 20 finishers. Keep in mind that the students 
competing in the track meet are the top competitors of each grade level 
from every elementary school: 
Luna Weder: 1st in 800m (with a 10 second lead), 1st in long jump, 2nd in 100m. 

Sheigh Siemens: 2nd in 1500m, 4th in ball throw. 
Stella Matchett: 2nd high jump, 7th in 800m. 

Oro Weder: 3rd in 200m, 4th 800m, 9th long jump 
Abby Redekop: 4th in ball throw, 7th in 60m dash 

James Redekop: 2nd in high jump, 5th long jump, 8th ball throw 
James Gortman: 5th long jump 

Hadley Gilliss: 5th 200m, Hadley 15th long jump 
Mike Gortman: 5th 60m dash,Mike 5th 400m, 14th long jump 

Kayla Stuber:  6th ball throw 
Tristan Beam: 7th in 60m dash 

Vina Novin: 8th long jump, 17th ball throw 
 

A huge thank you to Ms. Baytaluke & Mrs. Scott, Erika Weder, Roxanne Beebe, 
Jason Naisby, Serena Matchett, Trevor Beswick, and Renee Redekop for helping 
support our students during the Track Meet.  Way to go HAWKS! 
 

Our Principal’s Work Ethic’s Honour Roll students had a very enjoyable trip 
to Grande Prairie.  We checked out (and stayed at) the College Dorms, expended 
a lot of energy at the Jump Yard, splashed around the East Link Center, and prac-
tised our laser skills at Laser Tag.  Oh, and we shopped…and shopped…sigh.  It 
was a great way to celebrate another awesome year. Way to go HAWKS! 
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New Zealand Cultural Exchange:  Congratulations to Austin Taylor, Megan 
Matus, and Katelyn Norton.  They have been selected to participate in a cultural 
exchange at the Nga Puna O Waiorea (Western Springs College) in Auckland 
NZ). This October, these students will learn about Maori culture, while sharing their 
own cultural values.  School District #60 Superintendent Dave Sloan will  be chap-
eroning this trip.  What an amazing opportunity!  
 

Grad 2019 - A heartfelt congratulations to another wonderful Grad class.  While it 
is always so difficult to see such outstanding role models and community citizens 
leave our school, it is also so exciting to see them entering a new chapter in 
life. Best wishes to Olivia Weatherbee, Zury Reschke, Skyler Paice, Ben Jackson, 
Sean Rice, Martell Loberg, and Jacob Kyllo. 
 
 
 
Derrek Beam 
Principal, 
Hudson's Hope School 

"The greatest gift to give in this era is 
your time"  
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Hudson's Hope Healthcare & Housing Society 

Silver Willow Court 

Box 342 10104 Ellis Crescent Hudson’s Hope, BC   V0C 1V0 Phone:  250-783-5521 email:  swc@pris.ca 

  

Thanks to generous donations from local people, the munici-

pality and industry we are happy to announce that we have 

reached our fund raising goal for the window replacement 

project for Silver Willow Court and that the windows will be 

replaced this summer. Thank you to everyone for your  sup-

port – it was most definitely a community effort.   
 

We will also be looking at upgrading the patio area at the north end of the building. 

So far we have purchased furniture and a barbecue thanks to the “New Horizons for 

Seniors” grant from the federal government and a contribution from BC Hydro. We 

plan to do further work on the area when the window replacement has been complet-

ed.   
 

We are always looking for volunteers for all kinds of positions, including board posi-

tions, so please contact a board member if you think you might be interested.   
 

Valerie Bashforth (chair); Lynda Luchinski; Elaine Ferguson (vice chair); Debbie Beat-

tie (treasurer); Dennis Beattie; Deborah Peck (secretary); Jeremy Mahon; Adon Cook 

 
 Where Accepted 

 

Curbside collection 
Multi-family Collection 

Recycle BC depots 

Accepted Materials 

• Aluminum cans and lids 
used for food, lubricating 
oil, etc. 

• Aluminum foil wrap and 
foil take-out containers, 
including pie plates, food 
trays, etc. 

• Empty aluminum aerosol 
containers used for food, 
air fresheners, shaving 
cream, deodorant, hair-
spray, foam insulation, 
etc. 

Not Accepted 

• Spray paint cans (call the 
RCBC Hotline 1-800-667-
4321 or 
check Recyclepedia) 

• Aerosol cans with any con-
tents remaining 

• Propane cylinders (call the 
RCBC Hotline 1-800-667-
4321 or 
check Recyclepedia) 

• Foil-lined cardboard take-
out containers and lids 

• Aluminum beverage con-
tainers (return to depot for 
deposit refund) deposit re-
fund) 

 

https://recyclebc.ca/recycling-at-home/recycling-depots/
http://www.rcbc.ca/recyclepedia/search
http://www.rcbc.ca/recyclepedia/search
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 

DISTRICT  
OFFICE IS 
CLOSED 

2 3 4 5 6 
 

7 8 
 

9 
 

10 11 12 13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

16 
 

17 18 19 20 

21 22 
 

23 
 

24 25 
OUTDOOR  

MOVIE  

26 
 

27 

28 29 
 

30 
 

31    

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  

Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  

Fencing  

Fusion Welding   

Labour Crews 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
250-783-3019 

J U LY  2 019  

JULY IS  
ONE TON FOOD 

DRIVE 

Customer 
 appreciation  
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Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street 250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR FLYER IN 
STORE 

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

NEW 
OPENING 

HOURS 

A Proud Member 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 
 

4 5 
 

6 
 

7 8 9 10 
 

11 
 

12 
 

13 
 

14 15 16 17 

18 19 
 

20 
 

21 22 23 
 

24 

25 26 
 

27 
 

28 29 30 31 

AU GU S T  2 019  

BAG 
WEEK 

BAG 
WEEK 
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 36 calls for service be-
tween May 18th and June 18th. Three checkstop road blocks 
were conducted in an effort to deter impaired driving and en-
force the Motor Vehicle Act and Regulations. 42 written viola-
tions and warning tickets were issued to drivers in May.  
 

On May 20th, 2019, Hudson’s Hope RCMP, Fire and Rescue and Provincial ambulance 
services responded to a ATV accident near Canyon Drive. An ATV operator had 
crashed and suffered non-life threatening injuries. Alcohol was not a factor in the 
crash and the patient was transported to hospital for treatment.  
 

On May 29th, 2019, Hudson’s Hope RCMP were called to the Peace River for a miss-
ing fisherman that had been swept away in quickly rising water. Extensive searches 
by land, water and air were conducted for the missing person but unfortunately the 
searches were unsuccessful. Boaters are asked to be vigilant while on the river and 
to contact RCMP. The file is still under investigation and further searches will be 
conducted.  
 

On June 2nd, 2019, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a theft from a local conven-
ience store, where a female was seen stealing scratch tickets from behind the coun-
ter before leaving in a pick up truck. The truck and female were later located at an-
other location in town and the female was arrested. The accused faces several 
Criminal Code and Motor Vehicle Act charges including Theft under $5000; Obstruct 
Police officer (x2); Assault Police Officer (x2); Uttering threat; Possess prohibited 
weapon; Possess property obtained by crime; Failing to comply with recognizance; 
and driving while prohibited MVA.   
 

On June 12th, 2019, Hudson’s Hope RCMP were called to the Peace Canyon Dam by 
employees concerned about people actively fishing in waters close to the dam spill 
ways. The fishermen refused to leave the area after several attempts to get their 
attention with emergency horns. The fishermen were spoken with once returning to 
their vehicle and stated they were allowed to fish where they want based on Treaty 
8 stipulations. The fishermen were issued verbal warnings for trespassing. Hudson’s 
Hope RCMP wish to remind fisherman that concerns for personal safety supersede 
Treaty 8 stipulations in this context, and fishing is not permitted between the Peace 
Canyon Bridge and the dam. Water can be released from the dam without warning 
causing a serious danger to anyone along the shore and those trying to remove vio-
lators from the area. Violators could be issued violation tickets for trespassing, and 
face Criminal Charges for Mischief for interfering with the Dam operations. Please 
adhere to the posted signs in the area.     
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/  for advice on sub-
mitting tips online and to browse the area’s “most wanted” 
page. 
 
Cst William McKenna  
Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
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LICENSING AND REGISTRATION 
 

A Canadian pleasure craft may be licensed or registered.  
 

Pleasure Craft Licence  
 

If you operate or keep your boat mostly in Canada, and it is powered by one or 
more motors adding up to 7.5 kW (10 hp) or more, you must get it licensed, unless 
you register it. You must also license dinghies or tenders you carry aboard or tow 
behind a larger boat. Licence numbers need to be displayed in contrasting color, as 
close to the bow as possible, on both sides of the vessel.  
 

A pleasure craft license is a free document giving your boat a unique license num-
ber that is valid for 10 years. The Pleasure Craft Licensing System allows Search 
and Rescue personnel to access information about your boat 24 hours a day, seven 
days a week in the event of an emergency. This could mean the difference between 
life and death! If your boat does not need a pleasure craft license, you can choose 
to get one for safety reasons. Visit http://www.tc.gc.ca/eng/marinesafety/debs-obs
-paperwork-paperwork_boat_licence-3212.htm , or call 1-800-267-6687 for more 
info.  
 

Failure to license your vessel, failure to have license on board, or allowing 
unlicensed vessel to be operated by another, may result in a fine of 

$287.50 being issued.  
 

Proof of Competency  
 

Going out on the water requires basic boating safety knowledge and a good under-
standing of the “rules of the road” for Canadian waterways. That’s why everyone 
who operates a motorized pleasure craft must carry proof of competency on board. 
This includes all types of motorized boats, no matter their size or horsepower of the 
engine (this includes small boats with electric motors.)  
 

What are the Accepted Forms of Proof of Competency?  
Proof of competency can be any of the following: 
 

• a Pleasure Craft Operator Card;  
• proof of having passed a boating safety course in Canada before April 1, 1999;  
• a specified marine certificate; or  
• a completed rental boat safety checklist (good only for rental period).  

 

Operating a vessel without prescribed competency, failure to have proof of 
competency on board, or allowing a person without prescribed competency 

to operate vessel, may result in a fine of $287.50 being issued.  
 

Boat operators must insure they comply with all safety requirements and have all 
required safety equipment.  Non-compliance with Canada Shipping Act and Small 
Vessel Regulations may result in fines being issued to the operator. As always, im-
paired operation of a vessel is a Criminal Offence. Visit www.tc.gc.ca for complete 
information on all requirements related to licensing and safety equipment.  
 
Please boat responsibly.   

http://www.tc.gc.ca/eng/marinesafety/debs-obs-paperwork-paperwork_boat_licence-3212.htm
http://www.tc.gc.ca/eng/marinesafety/debs-obs-paperwork-paperwork_boat_licence-3212.htm
http://www.tc.gc.ca
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Summer is in full swing at the Museum, all the heritage  

flowers are bloom and the cabins are open for visitors! 
 

Summer Staff Needed: The museum is accepting applications for our Summer 

Student positions. The museum is still looking for Summer staff- Job dates would 

be from July untill August/September 2019, Wage: $15/hr 30 hours/week. 
 

Job Description: Collate artifact docu-

mentation to complete an inventory of 

artifacts on display in exhibition areas 

and outdoor cabins. Upload data onto 

database.  Some accessioning will be 

necessary, guiding tours and working in 

the gift shop. Please send or drop off 

resume and cover letter to the muse-

um.  
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will 

be held on July 18th, 2019 at 7 pm in 

St Peter’s Church Hall. Our monthly 

meetings will be rotating between 1 pm 

and 7pm in 2019, depending the month

- please watch for reminders for the 

time. Everyone is welcome at historical 

meetings. If you would like any further 

information, please call the Museum at 

(250) 783-5735 or by email at hhmuse-

um@pris.ca.  

 
Summer Hours are 9 - 5 Monday to Sunday  
 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 

 
Come in and learn something new about the  

beautiful valley that you live in!  

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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The past month of June  

feels very much like sum-

mer weather, in just the 

right amount of heat and  

moisture. It is always an 

exciting month with school 

finishing up for the year 

and especially exciting for 

the grads of 2019. Con-

gratulations to them. And 

with school out and oppor-

tunity for family travel it 

really does feel like sum-

mer starts in July. There are so many places to go locally and just out of the  

region that you can go back and forth within a day. If you stop in we will 

gladly give you some options. We carry visitor guides for each region in BC 

and they are free! Beyond the Peace region we have guides for all of North-

ern BC, Kootenay, Thompson Okanagan, Cariboo Chilcotin, Vancouver and 

Coast, Vancouver Island and of course Yukon and Northwest Territories. 
 

Fresh off the press we have received the BCRA Rodeo Guide which lists the 

summer months’ rodeos; the BC Fairs & Exhibition Guide and the Ultimate 

Summer Festival Guide which covers pretty much all of western Canada. 
 

We started off the 2019 with summer students  

Celina and Iris employed. Iris has moved on to 

Fort St. John and a new job and just loving it, I 

hear. We wish her the best of luck. After posting 

for a student/senior position the successful  

applicant was Elaine Rhymer. Nice to have a full 

complement of staff again. Hope to see you soon! 

 

Hudson’s Hope Visitor Centre Staff 
 

Kathy, Celina and Elaine 
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As far as daylight is concerned, we are on the downward slide to winter, but 
there is lots of good weather to come yet this year. We have remedied our 
pool issues and looking forward to an (almost) full season of swimming. Our 
flowers have been planted and hanging baskets placed around the town.   
 

We have almost caught up on grass cutting, I have heard from some that 
the initial weeks of grass cutting were not up to the “usual” conditions, but 
we are working hard to get the lawns, sports fields and campgrounds up to 
those expected standards. I apologize for the earlier delays. We made it 
through our junior soccer tournament and our weekend softball tournament 
with the playing fields in good order. 
 

During June, your public works crews completed street sweeping; the old 
washroom structure was removed from behind the museum and large item 
pick up was held during the third week of June. We have also completed the 
installation of gravel and surround for the playground in Beryl Prairie.  
 

The District’s tent was erected 
adjacent to the pool and soccer 
fields and will remain there for 
the summer. Staff swept the 
tennis courts and attempted, 
through the rain, to paint pickle 
ball courts on the tennis court 
surface.  We need to finish 
those lines.  

 

Our campgrounds have been busy on the 
weekends. Into June we expect the 
campgrounds to be fully occupied. Our 
campground personnel are working 7 days 
a week, from noon to 8 pm. They can as-
sist with questions, firewood and camper 
surveys.  
 
Our projected capital works at the Beattie 
lift station has been postponed due to the 

 
 DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  

PUBLIC WORKS NEWS & VIEWS 
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lack of qualified bids for the work. We are negotiating with our consultant to 
determine next steps.  

This year the District embarked 
on data collection for an Asset 
Management Project. We are 
collecting and mapping data re-
lated to the precise location of 
water valves, manholes, catch-
basins, etc. Our goal is to have 
the data collected and entered 
into a mapping system by Sep-
tember. We are utilizing both 
paper plans and physical data 
collection with a hand-held GPS 

unit. Accuracy for field data is within 1 metre. This will help our crews find 
the valves and other infrastructure, especially in winter. 
 

Continue to enjoy your summer and watch out for wildlife. This year’s brood 
of young animals are out and about, often with their mothers. Drive accord-
ingly when they are close to the roadways, and please do not feed them. 
Feeding wildlife creates a dependency and inhibits their natural foraging 
skills.  
 

Mark Sture 
Public Works Manager 

  DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  

BYLAW INFORMATION 

District of Hudson’s Hope Property Exemption Bylaw No. 908, 2019 
Council adopted the ‘District of Hudson’s Hope Property Exemption Bylaw No. 
908, 2019’ at the Regular Council Meeting held on June 10, 2019.    This Bylaw, 
under Section 224 of the Community Charter, exempts land and improvements 
from taxation for a period up to 10 years. 

 
 DISTRICT OFFICE  

UTILITY NEWS 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
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 Thanks to all the soccer players and  
volunteers who made our home soccer  

tournament a smashing success on  
June 1 and 2. 

Over 300 youth soccer players tackled, 
trapped, dribbled and scored over the course 

of the 2 day event. 
The weather co-operated this year, no major 

rain, windstorms or thunder  
and lightning shows! 

Thanks to Alison for running our fabulous 
concession once again  

Thanks to the following organizations for 
your support: 

Butler Ridge Energy Services Ltd. 
District of Hudson’s Hope 

Hudson’s Hope School 
BC Hydro Social Club 

Joseph’s Paracord and Woodworking 
Serena’s Tupperware 

Thanks 

As the new Administrator for the Friends of Hudson’s 
Hope Society, I would love to say a big Thank You to Patti 
Campbell for all her hard work and dedication in her 
years as administrator. And to wish her the very best in 

her next big life adventure! I have some very big shoes to fill and for that I am grate-
ful for this opportunity. I am looking forward to working with and getting to know 
everyone in the community. Please don’t hesitate to contact me or to stop in and to 
say hi! Coffee is always on! 
 

The Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society would like to thank Brandi Quibell for donating 
the funds raised during the Lip Since Battle. And to Steve Metzger and Grace Okada 
for the donation of their coffee sales. Our next big fundraiser is the One Ton Food 
Drive, that will be running from July 1st to July 31st. Legacy Village Market will be run-
ning “Round Up for Charity” in correspondence with our food drive. Chetwynd Food 
Bank has accepted our challenge in raising one Ton of food for our local Food Banks! 
Lets see who gets there first! Drop off locations will be at Legacy Village Market, the 
District of Hudson’s Hope office and the Thrift Store. 
 

Our ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING will take place on July 11th 2019, 5pm at the Thrift 
Store! All public is welcome to attend. Come see what we are about and how you can 
help make a difference in your community! We are looking for board members and 
volunteers! 
 

The Thrift Store is hosting Bag Month for July! Get a grocery bag of items for only $6! 
 

Heather McLane 250-263-5524 fohh15@gmail.com 
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New Summer Hours 
Open every Tuesday from 3pm–6pm  

and Saturday from 11am–3 pm. 

 
The Community Co-op Market has been quite busy. A huge thank you 
to  the Soul Sisters who regaled us with their talents from the steps of St. 
Peter’s Church while folks sat and enjoyed homemade pie and ice cream. 
What a great time. They have CDs available! Now that summer has arrived, 
we are getting a lot of tourist traffic on Saturdays. So time to think about 
joining the fun and becoming a vendor.  
 
The Community Market is like having your very own store front. It’s a more 
permanent place to set up and sell your products, re-market gently used 
goods, advertise or display your wares without having to pack up after eve-
ry day. The Market operates on a sharing the responsibility concept. That’s 
the best part, you do not have to be there every time, because vendors 
take turns taking care of the market and tracking sales for others.  
Rates are extremely reasonable and vary depending on your choice:  
Select the entire month: 8 days for only $50 in July 
Or if you want to set up for just a day or two, tables are for only $10 per 
day 
 
The quaint little Coffee Shop will be open for each Market,  and we will try 
to offer Lunch specials on Saturdays. All donated proceeds from the Coffee 
Shop and Lunch specials go to St. Peter’s.  
 
This Market oozes coziness and warmth, and offers a relaxing indulgence 
with friends. So drop by Hudson’s Hope Flea Market Plus+ for a coffee and 
homemade goodies, and browse the abundant Treasures and Trinkets, 
fresh homemade baking, Epicure, Watkins, Barefoot Books, Tupperware 
and Red Hen products. 
 
Location: St. Peter’s Church Hall, 9500 Beattie Drive 
 
For further information, to book space, please contact  
Greta Goddard  tel: 250-783-0855 or email: rgfequet@pris.ca  

mailto:rgfequet@pris.ca
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Canada Sun Guide 
 

When you get a sunburn, the long-term effects of skin injured by the sun can be 
very serious. The more time young people spend unprotected in the sun, the higher 
their risk for developing skin cancer later in life. Dermatologists describe a burn as 
being the skin cells’ response to injury. Getting a tan also injures skin cells. When 
skin cells are damaged skin cancer can result from these irreparable cell mutations. 
 

Outdoor physical activity can be healthy, fun and safe if you remain protected. Fol-
low the Canada Sun Guide, created by Canada Safety Council and other partners, to 
help Canadians combine sun safety with outdoor activities. 
 

Minimize Sun Exposure 
 

• Schedule outdoor physical activities when UV rays 
are at their weakest—before 11am and after 4pm, 
especially between the months of April and October. 

• Always keep children under the age of one out of 
the sun. 

• Remember that skin doesn't have to be hot to burn, 
so don’t be fooled by cloudy or overcast weather. 

• Remember too that water, snow, sand and concrete 
can reflect and increase the sun’s burning rays. 

 

Seek and Create Shade 
 

• Seek natural shade from trees and buildings. 

• Plant trees in schoolyards and other play areas. 

• Use shade umbrellas, or create other forms of shade if natural shade is not       
possible. 

• Keep playpens, strollers and carriages in shaded areas. 
 

Cover Up 
 

• Cover children’s heads, necks and ears with a broad brimmed hat when outdoors. 

• Protect arms and legs with tightly woven, loose fitting, cotton clothing. 

• Children should wear a T-shirt over their bathing suit, and long shorts instead of 
short shorts. 

• Wear UVA/UVB protective sunglasses—children can wear them too. 
 

Use Sunscreen 
 

• Have children use a broad spectrum sunscreen (protects against both UVA and 
UVB rays) with an SPF of 15 or more. 

• Apply sunscreen generously before all outdoor physical activities. Remember to 
apply at least 20 minutes before sun exposure. Reapply often, as perspiration will 
reduce the effectiveness. 

 

For more Canada Sun Guide information please visit  
www.canadasafetycouncil.org 
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Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property is the single largest financial transaction  most of us 

make so make sure you’re comfortable with the realtor you choose”  

5004 Boring Road  

Hudson’s Hope 

$399,900.00 

MLS R2306119 

10210 Ellis Crescent 

Hudson’s Hope 

$309,900.00 

MLS R2378449 

5156 Beryl Prairie  

Hudson’s Hope  

$369,900.00 

MLS R2336093 

12313 Beaton St 

Hudson’s Hoe  

$149,900.00 

MLS R236149 

New Listings, New Prices, New Deals Call Today !! 
Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

                                            

lannatucker-

Call Lanna Tucker 250-793-4270 Book Your Viewing Today !! 

“Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True “ 

9807 Freddette Ave 

Hudson’s Hope  

$125,000.00 

MLS R2280131 

10122 Macdougall St 

 Hudson’s Hope  

$89,900.00 

MLS R2191272 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                     Cell 250-783-0952    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. I hope everyone 

is enjoying the summer so far. 
 

The Lions Club members are looking forward to the summer as 

well. We take a few months off but we will be out in full force for Canada Day, July 

1 to flip burgers and dogs for the event. Come on out to the park and take in all of 

the fun and festivities planned for the day! 
 

Did you know that Canadian musician Bryan Adams recently publicly thanked the 

Ottawa Lions Club for bringing his family a Christmas dinner when he was a child in 

the ‘70’s as the family needed a bit of help. 
 

If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook page 

@hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always 

looking for new members! 
 

Submitted with pride 
 

Roary   

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman                Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

• Bachelor Suites 

• One Bedroom plus Den 

• Two Bedroom 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  

We can also offer large locker storage. Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email 
paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 
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SENIOR BUS TRIP  
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 
Contact the District Office at 250-783-
9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 
 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 
and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate individual 
appointments, however the bus generally 

starts making the return trip from Fort 
St. John by 3:30pm. 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                    
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

5th WHEEL TRAILER 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 

  Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 

Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday 1:00pm to 5:00pm 

Wednesday to Friday:   
10:00am to 4:00pm 

Saturday:  1:00 to 4:00pm 
Closed Sunday’s & Monday’s 

10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 

250-783-9211 *S
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HUGE SALE 
FLOWERS AND VEGGIES 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY 
9AM-7PM 

SATURDAY 9AM-6PM 
SUNDAY 11AM-5PM 

KM 4 ON THE HUDSON’S HOPE HWY  
Check us out at the Hudson’s Hope 

Farmer’s Market!      
Call Glenn at 250-262-1656 

 

WALKER  

GREENHOUSES  
 

“Your Local  
            Greenhouse”  

 

 

 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

DON’T 
FEED 
THE 

DEER 
* It makes deer 

more habituated to 
people 

* Handouts  
artificially increase 

their numbers,  
causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 
larger predators into 

the community 
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
January 20th, February 17th, March 10th 

April 14th, May 12th , June 16th 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-0987 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

Jeannine Lafreniere 
January 14th, 1931 to June 2nd, 2019  

 
Long time resident Jeannine 

Lafreniere was laid to rest June 15th, 
2019 beside her husband Fern. 

 
Survived by daughters Celine (Peter) of 

London, Nancy (Bill) of Vernon and 
son Richard (Tracy) of Hudson’s Hope. 

 
The family would like to thank every-

one for the cards and condolences. 
Thank you Fay for the beautiful  

service and thank you to Mark and 
Jackie for all their help. And a big 

thank you to the Women’s Club for a 
wonderful Tea. 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..… 12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Saturday ……………………………………………. 12:00pm - 4:00pm 
Sundays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                                       1 pm to 4 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


